
A few last minute notes from the scorer: 
 

1) Starting heights/increments:  

    GHJ: 4'6, advance by 2" until 5', then by 1" 

    BHJ: 5'2, advance by 2" to 6', then by 1" 

    GPV: 7', advance by 6" until 9', then by 4" 

    BPV: 10', advance by 6" until 13', then by 4" 

 

2) 1600: We will not run the boys 1600 on Wednesday. Instead, it will be run as a final on Friday. 

For the girls, at this point we WILL run semis on Wednesday. However, if there are enough scratches to get to 

21 girls or below, then the semis will be scratched and instead run as a final on Friday. This will probably be 

decided in the next two days. However, it might happen during the meet on Wednesday, so listen to the 

announcements for instructions. 

 

3) 800: At this point, both boys and girls are scheduled to be run on Wednesday. But like the 1600, if we have 

drops down to 21 runners or less, we will instead run it as a final on Friday. 

 

4) 3200: There will be NO 3200 run on Wednesday. 

 

5) As changes are made, we will not change any event seeding. However, if there are enough drops to make 

fewer heats, we WILL reseed those events. 

 

6) I've attached the new OHSAA Field event checkout procedure. Please read it, because it is different than in 

the past. 

 

7) You have until NOON on the day an event is run to make changes. We will NOT take changes after noon. 

For most events, this means Wednesday at noon. However, if the event is not contested until Friday, you'll have 

till noon on Friday to make changes. 

 

8) New this year: Bib numbers. Your packet will contain bib numbers and pins for every athlete on your roster. 

These are to be worn on the BACK of the jerseys. However, these numbers only have to be worn for running 

events. They can be worn for field events, but it is NOT required. It is important that each runner has the correct 

number. If not, the clerk can NOT check them in. For high jumpers who probably don't want to wear that 

number while jumping, they either have to put it back on when they run, or, alternatively, they might want to 

bring an extra jersey, since changing jerseys is probably faster than removing or adding the bib number. Also, 

MAKE SURE you bring them back on Friday. 

 

9) On Wednesday, since there is no 3200m run, the start of the girls 4 X 4 can NOT start any earlier than 25 

minutes after the start of the girls 200. 

 

10) Check-ins: Check-ins for ALL events (even the 200 and 300) will be at the regular bullpen by the 100 m 

start.  

 

11) Since there are no field events inside the track, there is no reason for athletes or coaches to be in there 

unless they are competing in an event. PLEASE don't go in there if you shouldn't be there. It makes it very 

difficult for officials to see if the infield is filled with people. 

 

12) Relay cards: You can put up to 8 people on a relay card. Any 4 of those 8 can run in semis or finals. But 

ONLY those you put on the card. 

 

13) All changes should be made on the scratch form. There is a link both at baumspage and MileSplit. 


